
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
January 28, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on January 28, 2020.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Solicitor Peter Matson, and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. 
The minutes from the Re-organization meeting that took place on January 6, 2020 were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver.

The minutes of the December 17, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver, the Board of the Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated January 28, 2020 totaling $49,425.96.  
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Seibert discussed the Junk Code Violation of Elmer Straub on Treibly Road and what progress has been made.  Mr. Seibert attended the last hearing on January 16, 2020 in Mr. Mensch’s office in Mifflinburg.   Mr. Straub was given 30 more days at the hearing to clean everything up and dispose of it.  Mr.Straub’s son spoke regarding the situation and explained that Elmer Straub is going through a divorce and that he is steadily cleaning up his property in order to sell it. 
NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by Mr. Diefenbach to change the date of the April Township meeting from April 28 to April 21, 2020 due to the Presidential Primary Election being held that day.   Furthermore, this change will need to be advertised to the public in the Standard Journal, which Mrs. Koveleskie will do.  The motion was made by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

Mr. Diefenbach brought up the New Columbia to South Milton Utility Line Project to confirm that the Township is not responsible to do anything before the project can commence. Mr. Matson will get copies of the paperwork and look into it and get back to the Township Supervisors.

Mr. Diefenbach confirmed that White Deer Township is already a member of COSTAR.  Mr. Diefenbach stated that we will check with them for our Salt Bid for next year.

PUBLIC COMMENT
· Shawn Waltman presented the Second Amendment Sanctuary Ordinance.  He hopes that our township supervisors will adopt a resolution or pass an ordinance to prevent the enforcement of certain gun control measures that violate the Second Amendment.  The ordinances typically prevent the expenditure of funds for various gun control propels, such as emergency protection orders, enforcement of gun background checks, and red flag laws Mr. Diefenbach pointed out to the public that if White Deer Township was to adopt an ordinance or a resolution,  it would take a minimum of 2 months, due to the fact that Mr. Matson would have to draw up such ordinance.  Furthermore, it would have to advertised to the public, and then be presented at a township meeting.  Approximately, 45 people attended this meeting in support of the Second Amendment Sanctuary Ordinance.
· Caleb Baney of 10231 River Road spoke regarding the situation with township vacating of a portion of Center Street from River Alley to River Road in White Deer Township.  When the alley was abandoned by the township, ownership reverts back to the two adjoining properties. He needs a copy of the Ordinance # 57, so that he can have a document for any work that he needs to get done and both owners need to agree to any future work.  Mrs. Koveleskie shall provide him the paperwork.

· Mr. Ron Arndt hat lives at 359 Judy Road would like to get assistance with the water run off on his property. Mr. Diefenbach pointed out that our township is gathering information for our Spring 2020 Projects, with the help of Brian Haight from PennDot and that potential project will be looked at with Mr. Haight.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
Mr. Diefenbach discussed the township is looking into buying new trucks and that Blaise Alexander is also a COSTAR member.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to pursue buying 

Vehicle for under $50,000.00 and the motion was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
Mr. Matson discussed writing up a draft for a Zoning Ordinance dealing with Solar Panels.  Principal Solar Systems would be permitted use in the Commercial, Commercial Manufacturing, Agricultural and Woodland Zoning Districts.
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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